
 



 



 

















 

 

Dear friends and supporters of the Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation, 

I am honored to support the vital mission of the Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation, which has been a beacon of 

hope and progress for the African American legal community in San Diego for nearly five decades. The 

Foundation's 47th Annual Scholarship & Awards Gala is a shining testament to the remarkable strides we've 

made in our shared pursuit of a more equitable community. 

For nearly half a century, the Foundation has supported and advocated for the diversification of the legal 

community — an essential element to create a world where “Equal Justice Under the Law” is more than just an 

aspiration. This support takes the form of scholarships for law students and, equally important, assistance for 

African American legal professionals in various stages of their careers.  

That’s why the Foundation has stood as a pillar of support, tirelessly advancing the interests of African 

Americans within the greater San Diego area's legal community. It embodies resilience, determination, and the 

commitment to bring about change. Furthermore, its unwavering commitment to promoting justice and 

equity is commendable. 

Your support, generosity, and dedication are the driving forces behind the Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation's 

success. I encourage you to continue standing with this remarkable organization, knowing that your 

contributions are vital to our pursuit of a more equitable San Diego. 

One of the cornerstones of this gala is the awarding of scholarships to deserving law students. Over the past 

three years, the Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation has generously awarded over $100,000 in scholarships to these 

rising stars. These scholarships empower them, offering financial support and affirming their commitment to 

justice as one that is recognized and valued. 

To the scholarship recipients, as a former law student, I am familiar with many of the challenges that must be 

overcome to succeed in law school. Receiving this scholarship is no small feat. It is a testament to your 

academic and professional potential. Your future peers see the promise you hold for yourself and the 

profession. They see your intelligence. They see your grit. They see your talent. Always remember that.  

Congratulations to all the scholarship winners. You are the future of the legal profession, and we are eager to 

see what you accomplish. Continue fighting for justice and equity because this will be the driver and catalyst of 

positive change for years to come. 

 

With admiration and support, 

 

Sean Elo-Rivera 

San Diego City Council President and Councilmember for District Nine 
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November 4, 2023 

 

Congratulations on hosting the 47th Annual EARL B. GILLIAM BAR FOUNDATION 

SCHOLARSHIP & AWARDS GALA.  This year’s theme “Unlocking our Collective Power” 

beautifully captures the essence of your organization’s ongoing dedication to harnessing 

and highlighting the best emerging legal talent in San Diego. This joyous occasion calls 

for commemoration and celebration.  

 

I congratulate the 2023 scholarship recipients and awardees. We celebrate their 

accomplishments and look forward to the evolution of their burgeoning legal careers. Your 

support of these legal scholars ensures that the rich tradition of strong Black legal service 

and leadership continues its legacy. I have no doubt that the organization’s continued 

success brings great honor its pioneers, including my father, the late Honorable Daniel 

Weber.   

 

The citizens of San Diego appreciate your steadfast commitment to representing, 

defending and amplifying the legal needs of the Black community.  

  

Best wishes on another successful event and thank you to the Earl B Gilliam Bar 

Foundation for remaining steadfast in the fight for racial and social equity.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Assemblymember Akilah Weber, MD 

79th Assembly District  

 

 

 









October 16, 2023 

 

 

Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation 

P.O. Box 124923 

San Diego, CA 92112-4923 

 

 

Members of the Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation, 

 

Thank you so much for the invitation to attend this year’s Annual Scholarship & Awards Gala. 

Sadly, I am unable to attend as my wife is due to give birth to our first child, a baby boy, any day 

now. 

 

As the City Councilmember for District 7, representing communities such as Allied Gardens, Del 

Cerro, Grantville, Linda Vista, Mission Valley, San Carlos, Serra Mesa, and Tierrasanta, I want 

to thank the Foundation for all of its great work to diversify the legal community and uplift 

African-American attorneys, legal professionals and law students.  

 

Before I was elected to the City Council in 2020, I practiced law at O’Melveny & Myers and 

served as a Deputy City Attorney in the San Diego City Attorney’s office. I know well that this 

profession can be difficult to break into and challenging to navigate once you’ve gotten your 

start. That is especially true for legal professionals of color, but organizations like yours can 

make all the difference. That extra bit of support – whether it’s scholarship, kinship or 

mentorship – can often be the difference between someone being successful in the legal 

profession or not.  

 

On the theme of “Unlocking Our Collective Power,” we are all stronger when we work together 

to advance our common goals. On the City Council, I remind myself of that lesson often. Though 

I may not always see eye to eye with every member of the Council, we have worked together to 

get big things done like increase access to quality and affordable childcare and uplift working 

families by creating great union jobs. I look forward to working with those in attendance tonight 

on achieving our shared goals of advancing equity for all in San Diego and uplifting underserved 

communities. 

 

Thank you to President David M. Middleton for all your work and thank you to all in attendance 

tonight for your contributions to the legal profession and to San Diego. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Councilmember Raul A. Campillo 

San Diego City Council, District 7 
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THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 
 

COUNCILMEMBER KENT LEE 
 

Council District 6  
 
Dear Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation and Members, 
 
Congratulations on your 47th Annual Scholarship and Awards Gala! This foundation’s 
dedication to diversity is evident through decades of service in supporting, representing, 
and advancing the interests of the African-American legal community throughout San 
Diego.  
 
The African-American community’s knowledge, lived-experiences, and cultural wealth 
enhances all public sectors, especially the legal sector. Your efforts to increase the 
political and civic voice of your community in San Diego is extremely important and is 
certainly appreciated and celebrated. 
 
This year's theme “Unlocking our Collective Power” is a concept I personally resonate 
with. Sustained collective power is what drives equity, justice, achievement, and inclusive 
communities. I look forward to seeing our communities flourish alongside the dedicated 
lawyers, judges, law students, and other legal professionals born from this foundation.  
 
On behalf of our office, I send my sincere congratulations and wish you a wonderful gala. 
 
Best regards, 

 
Kent Lee 
Councilmember, 6th District 
San Diego City Council 









 

 

 

 











 

 

 

 















 









 

































 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS SPONSORS 
 

The Earl B. Gilliam Bar Foundation would like to express our appreciation to our 2023 Sponsors 
 

Platinum Sponsors 

 

 
 

Gold Sponsors 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Silver Sponsor             Bronze Sponsor 
  
 

  
 
 

 
Scholarship Sponsors 

CaseyGerry ~ JAMS – Jose and Laura Castillo – Klinedinst 
 
 

Table Sponsors 
California Western School of Law ~ Conservice ~ Deputy District Attorneys Association/San Diegans 

Against Crime ~  The Dixon Firm ~ Federal Defenders of San Diego, Inc. ~ Legal Aid Society of San Diego 
~ Sanders Roberts LLP ~ San Diego Public Defender’s Office ~ University of San Diego, School of Law ~ 

U.S. Attorney’s Office 

  

Photobooth  

Sponsor 
 

Souvenir Program  

Sponsor 
 

 

Champagne Toast 

Sponsor 
 

 
 

In-Kind Sponsors 

Heartbeat Music Academy ~ Martin Luther King, Jr. Community Choir San Diego 



 



 


